MAY 2023

PO BOX 76, WYOMING, IA 52362 141 W. MAIN ST| 563-488-3970 FAX 563-488-3976



www.wyomingia.org wyocity@netins.net

City Hall will be closed May 29th in honor of Memorial Day.

City wide garage sales are May 5^{th} & 6th.

Council Meetings are the second TUESDAY of the month. City Council Meeting, Tuesday, May 9th.

Reservations -Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. Memorial Hall contact Holly 319-480-4566. Calkins Barns contact 563-488-8404.

Garbage recycling days are May 11 and 25. Call Kluesner Sanitation to report missed garbage or recycling at 563-927-5977.

Swimming Pool Filling & Sewer Credit - The City allows for a sewer credit based on the water consumption needed to fill the pool. Call City Hall when filling your pool with the gallons used. This is a once- a- year credit only.

New meters- If you have had a new water meter installed in the last few months, please send us your email or phone number if you would like a text message to wyocityrd@netins.net. The new meters have the ability to email or text you an alarm when you have a water leak! Homeowners can see their use, do comparisons, last 2 weeks, last 2 years, etc.

The Planning & Zoning Board has two vacancies. If you are interested, please contact City Hall. The City must make a good faith effort to appoint a qualified person while complying with the being gender balanced.

The City of Wyoming will be flushing hydrants on Tuesday and Wednesday, May 16 & 17, weather permitting. Customers may experience rust in the system due to the process, caution should be taken when doing laundry to prevent stains. If you do experience discoloration you need to run your water until it is clear. This water is safe. Low water pressure may be experienced, you should leave your faucets off until pressure is restored. Customers with a water softener should by-pass them during the day to prevent any problems. Please call 488-3970 with questions. Thank you for your cooperation.

Open Burning of yard waste only ends June 1. Burning of any trash, leaves, rubbish or other material in any curb or gutter or on any paved street or alley is prohibited. To prevent plugging storm drains or culverts do not put yard waste into storm or street ditches. There is no dumping in Little Bear Creek. Do not blow your grass into the street when mowing.

Webpage-Wyomingia.org has a new look! Sign up to receive alerts. Pay bills online! Lion's Club Newsletter can be found on the webpage also.